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PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD ON 23rd October 2020 

CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  
 

Part One 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the October 
2020 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 
The Committee noted the Primary Medical Care Commissioning Final Internal Audit 
Report covering the Primary Care Finance and Governance elements of the NHS England 
audit framework. 
 
STRATEGY 
 
The Committee received an application from Dr Cook to extend the list closure for the 
practice for a further 12 months. The Committee approved a 6 month extension. The 
Committee approved the extension of minor surgery commissioning arrangements to 
March 2021, two improvement grant applications from practices, and the recruitment by 
two PCNs of additional Pharmacy Technicians and First Contact Physiotherapists over 
and above the limits set by NHS England.  
 
The Committee noted that, through mutual agreement, notice had been given to CHCP to 
end the Improved Access service contract on 31st March 2021. 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 
The Committee approved the service specifications for the Ring Pessary Fitting service 
and the Secondary Care Generated Interventions which will be commissioned from 1st 
October at individual practice level and at PCN level from April 2021. 
 
The Committee received and considered the Primary Care COVID-19 Response 
Engagement Update Report. 
 

 
Jason Stamp 
Chair, Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
 
January 2021 


